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Zoning Hearing Board Minutes
September 18, 2023
The September 18 meeting of the Lititz Borough Zoning Hearing Board was called to order by Matthews at 7:00 PM.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, members present and excused were listed and identified below.

Zoning Hearing Board members present:  Matthews, Learn, Eberly, Hain, Paris

Zoning Hearing Board members excused: Westcott (alternate)
Lititz Borough Council members present: None.

Also Present: Beth Ebersole, Solicitor, Vanessa Smith, Court Stenographer, Mya Lau, Nicole Cornack
The August 21 meeting minutes were reviewed. Hain made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. A second was made by Eberly. The minutes were unanimously approved, 5 - 0.

Case #1841 – Martin & Weaver Properties, LLC – 601 E Main Street
Applicant submitted the request for continuance until the February 18th hearing date for the application of Martin & Weaver Properties, LLC, for property located at 601 E Main Street, per Section 603.L.1 (Effect of the Board’s Decision).  The request for extension is to gain all Borough approvals prior to the start of construction. Upon a motion from Learn and a second by Paris, a vote was taken, and the Board unanimously approved the continuation request,      5 - 0.

Case #1868 – Mya Lau – 121 S Cedar Street
The application of Mya Lau, for property located at 121 S Cedar Street, requesting a Variance from Section 301.B.4.b.(4) (To reduce the side yard setback for an accessory shed) of the Lititz Borough Zoning Ordinance within the R2 Residential District. 

Testimony included the following: 

· Applicant placed accessory building on property within one foot of north side property line without Borough approval 

· Shed was placed on a stone bed with the roof sloping north and south 

· There is very little overhang of the roof beyond the walls although applicant did not know the distance 

· Neighbor at 119 S Cedar since October of 2022 was present and testified to having no issue with the location of the shed 

· Matthews questioned whether there was a fence around the property and the answer was no 

· Matthews noted he would like to see a two-foot setback from the north side property line, to allow for room for maintenance and to be able to fit a mower between the shed and property line as well as to allow for the ability for a property boundary fence, should one be requested in the future 

Nicole Cornack, neighbor to the north at 119 S Cedar has lived there since last October and has no issue with the shed being located a foot from her property line.
After a short discussion, the Board made a decision on the request of a Variance from Section 301.b.4.b.(4) (to decrease the required side yard setback for the shed) of the Lititz Borough Zoning Ordinance within the R2 Residential District with the condition that the shed be situated no closer than 2 feet on the north side, and allow the setback on the south side to be decreased to 7.5 feet.  Upon a motion from Learn and a second from Eberly, the Board voted to approve the variance request as testified, 5 - 0.

With no other items on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori McEntarfer
Zoning Officer
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